Extra Compensation Policy including Administrators Teaching a Course 

Staff members and faculty are occasionally asked to perform a service for another department that is clearly outside their normal responsibilities.  Examples of extra service include faculty members who consult on a grant, typists who coach an athletic team, Dining Service employees who drive a Bi-College van.  In order for there to be extra-services payment, the service performed must be clearly different than the employee's normal duties. The department head requesting the extra service shall make this determination in consultation with the employees' supervisor.  If it is not clear if the service performed is within normal duties, than the Director of Human Resources will determine if extra compensation should be paid.  The determination of whether or not the service qualifies for extra services pay, and the amount of pay, must be made before the service is provided and communicated to the employee performing the service.  
Need for Permission:  Administrators seeking the extra services from an employee should request approval of these requests with the employee's regular supervisor.  The Provost’s Office must give permission before a faculty member can be approved for extra services.
Payment for Services:  Payment for extra services performed by College employees is processed through the payroll and charged against an extra compensation line.  To request an extra services payment the department head who engaged the individual should complete the Extra Services Payment Form available on the Comptroller’s Office Website.    The Chief Administrative Officer will authorize extra services payments to staff members and the Provost will authorize extra services payments to faculty members.  All extra compensation is subject to the usual taxes.  

Non-exempt employees who work more than 40 hours in one week must be paid overtime which will be charged to the department seeking the extra services.

Administrators who teach a course: An academic department head can make a request to the Provost's Office for an administrator to teach a course.  The Provost's Office may approve the request only with the permission of the administrator's supervisor. 

The amount of extra compensation offered to the administrator will be determined by the Provost's Office.  In most cases, the extra compensation will be less than the compensation for teaching the course for someone otherwise not employed at the College.

Staff members who report directly to the President are normally not eligible to receive extra compensation for teaching a course.

